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Notice of Annual General Meeting  
Notice is hereby given of the 15th Annual General Meeting of the Mudjimba Surf Life Saving Club to be 
held at the Clubhouse at 19th June, 2011  

 

Office Bearers 2010-2011 Season  
President  Kaitlyn Akers 

Deputy President  Guy Tanner 

Secretary  Catherine Blanchard 

Treasurer  Nicolette Livingstone 

Club Captain  Dean Hore 

Chief Training Officer  Guy Tanner 

Junior Activities Chairman  Damien Douglas 

Junior Activities Secretary Narelle Robertson 

Surf Sports Officer / Team Manager  Steven Smith 

IRB Captain  Kye Burke 

First Aid / Marine Stinger Officer  Jennifer Young 

Senior Registrar  Fay Tanner 

Junior Registrar  Amanda Hawtin 

Communications Officer  Graham Milliken 

Youth Development Officer  Alisa Colley / Samantha Burns 

Clubhouse Director Peter Harvey 

Club Patron  Fiona Simpson 

 

 

Mudjimba Surf Life Saving Club | P.O. Box 9015, Pacific Paradise QLD 4564 

Tel: 07 5448 7080 | Fax: 07 5448 7035 | E-mail: mudjimbasurf@bigpond.com | www.mudjimbasurf.com.au 

http://www.mudjimbasurf.com.au/�
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Mission  
“Zero preventable drownings at Mudjimba Beach”  

 

Statement of Values  
• We are responsive to the needs of our members and the community.  

• We operate with integrity, equity and accountability.  

• We operate as a team and internal and external stakeholders.  

• We accept our responsibility to provide a safe aquatic environment at Mudjimba Beach when 
the club is the operating lifesaving services.  

 

Code of Conduct  
• All Members, Officers and Staff shall comply with the following Codes of Conduct.  

• Individual Members shall:  

• Respect the rights, dignity and worth of others.  

• Be fair, equitable, considerate and honest in all dealings with others.  

• Be aware of, and maintain an uncompromising adhesion to SLSA standards, rules, regulations 
and policies.  

• Be professional in, and accept responsibility for actions.  

• Make a commitment to providing quality service.  

• Use facilities and equipment for their proper purposes, and care for and maintain such facilities 
and equipment correctly.  

• Refrain from anything which may abuse, intimidate or harass others.  

• Preserve and protect the standing and reputation of the Association.  

• Understand the consequences of any breach of SLSA’s Member Protection Policy or Code of 
Conduct.  
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President’s Report  
Thank you to the committee for your support willing hands and hearts during the 2010-11 season – your 
club has grown and benefited because of your strong and capable leadership.  

With so many outstanding individual contributions, thank you also to your families who support you to 
do these sometimes enormous tasks. To all our members, short tall old and young, Mudjimba SLSC is 
built on your energy, spirit and enthusiasm. We are more than a club house and bricks and I salute the 
bravery each of you displayed this season. Bravery is overcoming personal fears to swim “out the back” 
proudly wearing our clubs colours at events and carnivals, mate ship on the beach, good sports in the 
nippers, helping the front line at the floods and showing up behind the scenes to get the job done. 
Thank you. 

 I personally am very much looking forward to some big dreams being started next year and sharing the 
life of the beach with you and the community we protect. 

Lifesaving 

I am pleased to report Mudjimba SLSC met our mission of "Zero Preventable Deaths between the Flags 
“a performed 106 rescues and 1211 actions that prevented the need for a rescue at our beach. 

This season our members provided 8,397.75 logged hours of volunteer service to the community and 
countless more in training and supporting our local area at events with first aid and volunteer 
workforces for activities such as Clean up Australia Day, Pacific Paradise Community Day, Island Swim 
and Coast care tree planting. 

Our clubs level of proficiency amongst our members is once again a stand out with most active members 
holding more than three awards. Thank you to our CTOs and trainers who made this possible. Our Buhk 
Wilkes inspection results were on the whole outstanding demonstrating a high level of skill in our 
lifesavers across the whole membership. Dean, our Club Captain and your lifesaving committee, Gloria 
our supervisor, and your Assessors, Toni and Guy CTOs and your trainers, these results are a credit to 
your hard work. 

Storage space is still an issue in the club house, made much better this season thanks to the skills of our 
members installing board racks and new systems. We are looking forward to the arrival of a new arena 
thanks to grant from Emergency Services, the design will mean much of the patrol equipment can stay 
locked inside. 

Surf Sports 

It was great to see renewed passion for surf sports at our club with the Masters team competing at 
every level to Nationals.  Congratulations on your sportsmanship and representing our club so well.  
Steve Team manager and Guy, Guru coach – fantastic results of which you and the team should be 
proud. 

Mudjimba hosted the Sunshine Coast Branch surf lifesaving championships again this year giving our 
open and junior competitors a chance to shine on their home beach.  

Youth and Junior Activities 

As Queensland Youth Development club of the Year for 09/10 we have had a busy year once again. Our 
Yips crew participated in branch state and national leadership camps, and organized some of their own 
as well.  They spent the weekend at Dickies’ Beach and held our first YIPs camp and hosted at Elliot 
Heads SLSC members.  Junior Activities at nippers training days continue to be a source of pride for the 
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club, with nippers obtaining awards, parents participating in the wider life of the club and surf skills 
increasing every week in an atmosphere well organized  fun and inclusion. Sammy, Youth Officer and 
Damien, JAC Chairman your leadership and the passion and enthusiasm of your committees has shone 
though, thank you. 

Off the Beach 

I was particularly proud of the 11 members who acted as first responder crews for the boats we sent to 
Brisbane who worked in conjunction with the SES and fellow clubs during the floods. Guy Tanner was 
deservedly recognised with an Australia Day award in January for his work for Lifesaving on the Sunshine 
Coast. Our club members participated at ANZAC day services, community days with Parklakes, Pacific 
Paradise and Twin Waters, Race Days in Brisbane, Lions club events, Westpac’s Chopper Challenge and 
fundraising for the Door Knock and Surf Safe appeal.  

Ecosurf 

Continuing with our involvement in Turtle Watch, members rescued two turtles this season who were 
transferred to Underwater World for rehabilitation and release. Tree day saw 900 trees planted in 
conjunction with 80 volunteers from the community. Work continued on accreditation for Ecobiz 
partner status including water reduction strategies, gas fittings and power saving devices being installed 
in the club house. Don your passion has guided the whole membership and is making a tangible impact 
on our club and communities wellbeing. 

Sponsors 

Once again a huge thank you to our generous sponsors for making it possible to provide patrols and 
service to our community in the 2010 -11 season and we look forward to working with you again next 
season. 

Administration  

MSLSC continues to employ a casual administrator to fulfil our reporting requirements for funding and 
assist in club activity as required. The audited financial reports are attached with this report, cash flow 
position is steady and debtors well controlled.  Ownership and responsibility for the observation tower 
was transferred to the SCRC with an MOU of continued joint access. Funding from Grants and door 
knock appeals remain the primary income source for MSLSC with assistance from sponsors creating 
underlying sustainability of service. The goals set in the strategic plan are currently on track with 
member development, lifesaving and service.  The incoming committee and administrator will have the 
opportunity to attend professional development at the annual conference in August 2011. We received 
registration as a provider of emergency services and completed compliance requirements for Youth and 
Child Protection Act registration.  Nicky - Treasurer, Cath – Secretary, Dean - Club Captain and my 
Deputy President – Guy; without your support our club would not be in the great position it is, thank 
you.  

Thank you again one and all – we have a fantastic club because of you! 

Yours in lifesaving  
Kaitlyn Akers 
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Awards Night 2010-2011 

Club Champions  

Senior - Male  Guy Peirce 

Senior - Female  Sarah Windsor 

Master - Male  Scott Peirce 

 

Club Member of the Year  James Crockatt 

Club Service Award  Jenny Young 

Lifesaver of the Year - Senior  Darrin Edwards 

Lifesaver of the Year - Junior  Rachel Cross 

Cadet of the Year  Micaela Prior 

Best First Year Lifesaver  Todd McSwan 

Club Captains Encouragement  Guy Peirce 

Radio Operator of the Year  John Hunter 

Dead Duck Award  Dean Hore 

 

Patrols of the Year  

Champion Patrol 2010/11  Patrol 7 

Patrol Spirit Award  Patrol 4 

 

Dogs Day  

Old Dogs  
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Door Knock  
Result $4711.25 
 

Individuals 

Damien Douglas $298.25 Diana Power $275.20  Kamen Burns $217.75 

Todd McSwan $216.10 Guy Tanner $210.65 Teagan Franklin $190.05 

Fay Tanner $179.60 Jennie Dannemand $179.55  Darrin Edwards $155.00 

Ned Carson $143.00 Mark Masche  $125.00 Tony Kettlewell $113.50 

Anthony Pobar $113.25 Nathan Kennedy $112.90 Narelle Robertson $106.15 

Felix Weber $83.40 Grant Keating $78.00 Wayne Hudson $67.40 

Andrea Fesselet $56.80 Scott Telford $47.40 Natalie Wood  $20.00 

 

Teams 

Sarah and Alison Windsor $280.45 

Jeanne Parry, Jenny B, Kaitlyn Akers, Toni Young $277.05 

Coleman Family $219.00 

Leah, Sammy, Victoria, Molly, India  $166.30 

Madison and Kath Douglas, Alisa Colley $135.20  

Micaela and Cheryl Prior $78.90 

Mudjimba Bakery  $20.00 

Living Choice Retirement Village  $375.00 

 

Beach Statistics 

First Aid 

 

Rescue Statistics 

 

Beach Visitation 

 Minor marine stings, Cuts & abrasions 216 Without gear  0 Between the flags 12,848 

Major marine sting Cuts & abrasions  6 Rescue tube  63 Outside the flags 712 

Suspected fractures or dislocations 2 Rescue board  19 Craft users  3,577 

Suspected spinal injury  1 I.R.B.  15 On the beach  25,648 

‘Other’ treatments. 6 Jet ski (RWC)  8 Total attendance  42,785 

Oxygen administrated  4 Body board  1 
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Office Bearers Reports  
Club Captain 

What a season, as I read through my monthly reports there are few common themes that stand out, one 
is the weather that we experienced this season, it literally never stopped raining or blowing, some say 
the worst weather conditions in the history of the club, the conditions were so bad that the beach was 
closed a total of 47.5 hours, that’s basically 10 patrols in total. 

Secondly was the commitment made by the members, with 7574 patrolling hours logged we averaged 
51 hours per patrol, this to me demonstrates the right stuff our club is made of, rain, hail or shine, you 
just kept showing up, no questions asked and for that I thank you. 

I’m also pleased to report that we met our mission statement of "Zero Preventable Deaths between the 
Flags” we performed 1211 preventative actions and 106 rescues.  

I would like to thank everyone for keeping our beach safe through this trying season.  I need to 
particularly thank our Patrol Captains for their dedication to maintaining the highest level of 
surveillance, standards and patrol morel.  Without your leadership qualities the Club wouldn’t be able to 
set the high standard that it does.  

Special mention should also be made to our Training Officers for their dedication to the countless hours 
of nurturing our newest members and bringing them into the Mudjimba team and up skilling existing 
members. This year saw a total of 149 new awards gained, which included 4 members gaining their Cert 
IV in Training and Assessing and 24 new bronze’s, a big thank you to Toni Young, Guy Tanner and our 
club supervisor Gloria Ellis for your efforts in getting this large volume of training done throughout the 
season. Because of your dedication and commitment our Patrols are be some of the best qualified on 
the Coast.  

A standout for me was observing the growth and development of our youth, their level of understanding 
and commitment amazes me, with a number of incidents during the season highlighting this; there is 
but one reason for this and I do not believe it is an accident that these young men and women are such 
outstanding people, it comes back to the leadership and mentoring from the senior members of the club 
“It takes a village to raise a child”. 

This season also saw us tasked to help out with the Brisbane floods; 11 of us went for those couple of 
days, I never thought that I’d have needed a street directory to drive an IRB and there was no mention 
of this when I was doing my driver training either. 

Working closely with the SES and Police highlighted to me how professional we are, no matter what is 
thrown at us we can quickly adapt and get on with the job and work together for a good outcome.  

It’s been a pleasure and a privilege to be the Club Captain for the past two seasons, to be involved with 
such dedicated folk who work tirelessly to make our club the special place that it is something that I will 
cherish for the rest of my life, I cannot thank you all enough especially Kaitlyn our club president, your 
support has been fantastic.  

Only a few of us really know the work load you carry and how professionally you are in carrying out your 
duties, thank you. “Winners have parties and losers have meetings”, we have plenty to celebrate.  

Yours in lifesaving  

Dean Hore 
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Secretary’s Report 

I have been dubbed “the Phantom Patroller” by my wonderful patrol mates in Patrol 3 but I hope the 
fact that I don’t turn up to my patrols is somewhat overshadowed by the fact that I make every meeting 
and perform my duties as secretary.  It’s the best I can do sometimes and I love being involved in this 
Club.  To give something back to the community gives me a great feeling of accomplishment no matter 
how insignificant it may seem. 

This year I had the great pleasure of working with Miss Kaitlyn as our President.  Kaitlyn never ceased to 
amaze me with her knowledge and professionalism whether it is in her capacity as President, a Business 
woman, as a mother of a teenage daughter, as a Patrol Captain or just as a Surf Lifesaver.  Thank you for 
guiding me along the way this year Miss K and I look forward to another fabulous year by your side. 

Thank you again to the wonderful committee who make each and every week at this Club an absolute 
pleasure.  I am proud to be associated not only as a patrolling member but as a committee member and 
a sponsor.  You should all be very proud of the achievements you have made this year and I look 
forward to working in another great year next year. 

A special thank you to Val for all her hard work in the Administration role at the Club.  It’s a great backup 
for my position and it makes everyone’s job a lot easier each month. 

It was a very humbling experience to be part of a Club that volunteered its services to the floods in 
Brisbane this year with several of our hard working members heading off with Ducks in tow to the 
Brisbane River.  You are the heart and soul of our Nation let alone our Club and on behalf of everyone 
affected by that devastating situation I say thank you.  You didn’t even consider any risks to yourselves 
(watch our for wayward cold rooms Deano) and helped those in need.  I applaud you all. 

See you all next season! 

Cathy Blanchard 

 

Treasurer 

The Club has managed again to make ends meet (financially), this is only made possible by the kind 
generosity of our supporters and members. 

Support in the form of, donations, grants, and fundraising.  We greatly appreciate all assistance, 
financial and otherwise.  Without it we could not continue to maintain & purchase the equipment 
required to keep the Club running, and to do what we do best – keep the beaches safe. 

Thank you to the Department of Community Safety (formally the DES) who continue to provide 
subsidies to the Club, and sustainability funding.  We are very appreciative of the funding. 
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The sponsors this season were Nambour RSL, North Shore Realty, Mudjimba Beach News, Telstra 
Country Wide, Australian Food & Grocery Council / Packaging Stewardship Forum. 

Donations were received from Mudjimba Arts Group, Pacific Paradise State School, Twin Waters 
Residents Group, Albion Park Greyhound Racing, City Church Sunshine Coast, Nowra-Culburra Surf Club, 
Christian Community Church, Aqua Tec Engineering, The Painter, Estate of Late Robert G Hall, Pacific 
Paradise Progress Assoc and Land Marketing Solutions (Parklakes Estate). 

We were successful in obtaining a grant from the Sunshine Coast Regional Council for Water & 
Sewerage Subsidy. 

Thanks to all the members who took part and co-ordinated the annual Door Knock Appeal.  Boardies 
Day last year was supported by Woombye State School & Kuluin State School, thank you to our 
members who organised these events.   

The Nippers received very welcome donations from The Weir Family and R.J. Lette; thank you very much 
for your support of our future life savers.  A big thank you also to everyone involved with Nippers, 
especially the BBQ co-ordinator, our Clothing Co-ordinator and Photographers. The funds raised, goes 
towards the running of our Nipper program. 

Donation Tins were collected from, Mudjimba Caravan Park, News Agent at Pacific Paradise, Twin Water 
Convenience Store, Mudjimba Beach News, Civic Video Pacific Paradise, thank you for allowing us to 
place our tins, & to our members who took the time to organise and collect these tins, every bit helps. 

A full financial report as prepared by Stephen Shirley of SPS Audits, the Clubs auditor, is contained in this 
annual report. 

I have decided not to re-nominate for Treasurer again next season, so I will take this opportunity to 
thank the management committee, they are an amazing group of people who dedicate so much time 
and energy into running this club.  It has been a pleasure working with you all.  Thank you also to Val, 
our Administrator who is always helping me. 

Have a safe and relaxing off-season.  See you all on the beach. 

Nicky Livingstone  
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Chief Training Officer 

Firstly I would like to recognise all the work that Toni Young did prior to me taking over from her as CTO. 
Toni is well respected by her trainers and assessors as being totally professional and good to get on 
with. Toni will still train and assess as time permits her to do so. It is also a credit to all Mudjimba’s 
trainers and assessors and club Supervisor that we got 
through so many awards. 

Awards gained this season 
• Advanced Resuscitation Certificate x 10 
• Age Managers Accreditation x 9 
• Assessor Bronze Medallion x 3 
• ATV Induction  x 2 
• ATV Operators x  8 
• Basic Resuscitation certificate x 10 
• Bronze Medallion  x 24 
• Course Assessors – TAA Program x 2 
• Defibrillator Certificate x 9 
• IRB Crew Certificate x 6 
• Observers Certificate x 3 
• Operational First Aid x 5 
• Radio Certificate x 1 
• Rescue Water Craft Operator x 5 
• RWC Induction Award x 2 
• Beach Management x 4 
• IRB driver x 1 
• Skills Trainer – TAA award x 4 
• Spinal Management x 2 
• Surf Rescue Certificate x 17 
• Training Officer first Aid  x 1  
• Training Officers certificate x 3 
• 4wd Induction  x 18 

This is a grand total of 149 awards gained through the season. The training does not stop at the end of 
the season, we have IRB driver course , IRB crew courses, ARC/DEFIB , 4wd and ATV courses and first 
aid, to be run in the off season. Thanks to all the members for giving their time and to all our dedicated 
trainers and assessors. 
 
Yours in Life Saving  
Guy Tanner  
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Officials Liaison  

The 2010-11 surf sports season has seen a growth in our club’s numbers of masters’ competitors 
entering carnivals.  This I believe is largely due to the efforts of Guy “guru” Peirce who is always on the 
scout to recruit new over 30 year olds who gain their bronze so be aware if he asks you how old you are, 
that is where it is going!  Competition and in particular training does make for fitter life savers on our 
beach as well as being loads of fun if you have any kind of competitive streak in you. 

With the increase in competitors comes a requirement for the club to provide officials to enable the 
carnivals to be run and so with this in mind I also did some recruiting and am pleased to advise that 
during this season we had six new officials attend the level 1 Surf Officials Course, which is a nationally 
recognised accreditation by the Australian Sports Commission.  They are:  Melanie Speechly, Sammy 
Burns, Kye Burke, Toni Young, Sandy Glass and Val Collie. Of the six new officials Mel, Toni and Sandy 
have already received their level 1 accreditation license.  Sammy and Kye will also soon be accredited 
Level 1 as their paperwork is in process at present.  Kye and Sammy specialise as Judge in Boat which is a 
much needed position at carnivals and one which you need to be a proficient IRB crewperson/or driver 
to do, so we are also extremely grateful to these two for performing that role.  

Congratulations, and many thanks, to all our new officials for attending carnivals so our members can 
compete.  We have between us all attended a wide range of carnivals ranging from Club and Branch 
carnivals to the Coolangatta Gold and the Australian Titles.  From a Branch perspective we are also 
proud to have Mel, Kye and Sammy as the three youngest officials on the Sunshine Coast and possibly 
Queensland.  Being an official is a way you can help the club if you are not a patrolling member but just 
want to help out, the only prerequisites are to be a minimum of 16 years of age, be a current financial 
member of the club, hold a current blue card and be willing to learn.  The experience is often exciting, 
being in among the action of the carnival you get to see up close the competitors performing and also 
meet lots of other officials and competitors from other clubs. If anyone is interested in becoming a 
carnival official, our junior club in particular need officials, please contact me and I will be happy to 
answer any queries on what the role entails and how to go about learning to be an official. 

Bronwyn Gilchrist 

 

Melanie Speechly with Santo Della Bianca 
 (Branch Director of Surf Sports) at Branch  
Senior Championships at Noosa Heads 
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IRB Officer 

Well I think I’ll start by saying that was one hell of a season, while we had no major incidents on our 
beach we certainly were tested in other ways. I would like to congratulate all those who acted as first 
response crews during the floods; from having spoken to my contacts at surf I know that you all did a 
great job and acted professionally and with integrity... often without any sleep. 

Sadly I wasn't around much over the holidays, having actually gotten myself a job (those of you who 
know me will know how rare this is), albeit still within the lifesaving industry. Thanks heaps to Don, Guy 
and Dean for looking after my boats and responsibilities while I was up north. Thanks also to everyone 
else who gave me a hand over the season. 

On a happy note, Mr Parry has organised for us to obtain another IRB from Midcoast Marine along with 
a brand new Tohatsu motor thanks to the sponsorship of Nambour RSL. 

Lastly, I will be stepping down from IRB captain now, in order to focus on the real world, so I give all my 
luck to my successor in all of their ventures next season. 

That’s it, hope to see you all next season, on the beach and in the Ducks. 

 

Kye Burke 
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Ecosurf Coordinator 

The club continues its Ecosurf journey in small steps. 

This year we changed hot water from electricity to instant gas (thanks to Pete Harvey). 

We continue to be a venue for Clean Up Australia Day. 

The club has built a good relationship with the local Coastcare groups. Our support helped them achieve 
a significant grant to do more tree planting and dune repairs in our neighbourhood. It is pleasing to see 
other surf clubs like Marcoola and Maroochydore building similar relationships. 

We again did our bit to rescue turtles with some lives saved and some sad outcomes. We are now a 
member of the Sea Turtle Foundation. 

Following on from our Bins on the Beach trial last season this research has progressed to where every 
surf club in the branch will have Bins on the Beach for the start of the 2011/2012 season. 

We were very close to achieving ecoBiz Partner status at the end of March and we should achieve this 
status within a few months. 

As the club’s Ecosurf Co-ordinator I was asked to speak to the Survivor Mudjimba youth camp about 
what Ecosurf is and how they could become involved. 

The pace of our journey is never fast enough for me but at these moments of reflection it is important 
to celebrate the distance we have travelled. 

I offer my personal thank you to all who helped in any way. 

 

Don Parry 
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Junior Activities (Nippers) 
JAC Chairman  

With an early start to the season on Sept 19th 2010 we hit the beach with 166 Nippers ready for a new 
season of surf fun & learning.  Of course this kept the Patrols on their toes from day one as the beautiful 
ocean conditions we all experienced during winter did not stay around for long.  With a total of 4 
Cancelled Nipper days for the season and a stack of windy and rainy days on the beach I think we really 
only enjoyed some good weather a small handful of times for the season.  That said I was very 
impressed by the diligence and persistence shown by our Nippers to come down each Sunday wind, rain 
or shine (not much of it) and participate fully in the program. 

This year, thanks to some very generous donations from the public to Mudjimba Nippers, saw the 
purchase of 15 new boogie boards as well as 8 new soft nipper boards plus the donation of two brand 
new soft nipper boards thanks to the Annual Door Knock Appeal and some second hand hard boards 
from Mooloolaba SLSC.  This has really helped us in cleaning out a lot of old craft and given our nippers 
new good quality gear to train and complete with. 

Our Surf Sports Carnivals got off to a great start with a fantastic but tiring day (mainly for me as this was 
the first Nipper Carnival I had been to and man do they move fast) at Rainbow Beach for 10 of our 
Nippers from Under 8’s to Under 13’s.  We also competed in Met Caloundra’s U8-U10 competition with 
11 members representing Mudjimba SLSC on the sand and water.  It was great to see the Mudjimba 
stripe mixing it up with the other Sunshine Coast Clubs.  More to come in 2011/12 I’m sure.  

Now for a swag of THANKS to many people whom with-out Mudjimba Nippers would not operate.  To 
our tireless water safety members (IRB, Boards & Swimmers) a massive Thank-you goes to all of you 
who came down each week to keep our Nippers safe.  Thanks also to the Sunday Morning Patrols each 
week who also kept a close eye on our young ones.  Thanks to the Junior Activities Committee, Age 
Managers, BBQ cooks and servers who gave of their time each week to help out, it is much appreciated.  
BIG thanks to Sandy Hore who again did a fantastic job arranging our BBQ each week and to those that 
assisted from each age group thanks, a few extra hands make the job a lot easier. 

Again this year we have been supported by some very generous sponsors in Mudjimba Beach News, 
Mudjimba Sunrise Bakery , Cafe Paradiso, Mitre 10 Coolum, Larissa Bright Australia, Chancellor Park 
Quality Meats & North Shore Quality Meats thanks for your support, products & vouchers that have 
gone towards our weekly raffles and helped raise money for our Junior Activities Programs at Mudjimba. 

To the Junior Activity Committee who supported me and helped me through my first year as 
Chairperson you have been great, with the guidance from Greg Carson who’s part of the furniture 
around here your advice has been invaluable.  Narelle, Amanda, Margaret & Russell thanks for doing the 
boring stuff like crunching the numbers & paperwork as well as making allowances for me as I change 
things at the last minute and sign-up more and more nippers weeks after the cut-off date . . . . . . oppps!  
I promise I won’t do it again this year .   Big thanks also to an honorary JAC member FAY TANNER who 
is always there for advice and support, thanks Fay.  Jeanne Parry thanks for being our Flags Coach again 
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this year, your experience and dedication make it fun for the Nippers.  Thanks to our photographer Jane 
who again got some great shots of our nippers hard at work.  Finally to the set-er-up-eres each week in 
Guy Tanner, Pete Harvey, Wayne Hudson and many more thanks for being there to set-up, pack-down 
and work hard every Sunday morning. 

Well with a new season fast approaching and our new Committee in their chairs we are already in 
planning for Mudjimba Nippers in 2011/12.  With a number of exciting events on the drawing board 
such as Rainbow Beach Camp for U14’s, The Amazing Race (Mudjimba Style) and a host of surf carnivals 
with our in-coming carnival team, season 2011/12 promises to be our biggest and best yet. 

Enjoy your off-season, it never lasts very long. 

Until next time I see you on the sand . . . 

Damien Douglas 

JAC Committee & Team 

Chairman Damien Douglas 
Deputy Chairman Greg Carson 
Secretary  Narelle Robertson 
Treasurer Russell Willcocks 
Registrar Amanda Hawtin 
Awards & Education Officer Margaret Evans 
Gear Steward Robbie Keating 
Chief W/S Officer Guy Tanner 
Clothing Coordinator Andrea Fesselet 
BBQ Coordinator Sandy Hore 

JAC Age Managers & Assistants 

U8 Age Manager Rachel Cross 
U8 Assistant Ricky Lamont 
U9 Age Manager Chris Camp 
U9 Assistant Kerri Willcocks 
U10 Age Manager Ben Roberts 
U10 Assistant Jenny Poulter 
U11 Age Manager Guy Peirce 
U11 Assistant Annie Sykes 
U12 Age Manager Scott Cossar 
U12 Assistant Grant Keating 
U13 Age Manager Sammy Burns 
U14 Age Manager Dean Hore 
U14 Assistant Chris Bidmade 
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JAC Awards 2010 - 2011  

JAC Club Champions 

Female: Rubie Orman  Male: Hunter Thompson 

 

JAC Age Champions 

 

Female 

  

Male 

Under 8 Isabella Harry 

 

Under 8 Zane Gordon 

Under 9 Georgia Wilcocks 

 

Under 9 Elie Casilieris 

Under 10 Taya Bowman 

 

Under 10 Jude Roberts 

Under 11 Sienna Hanna 

 

Under 11 Hunter Thompson 

Under 12 Hayley Keating 

 

Under 12 Barton Bielby 

Under 13 Rubie Orman 

 

Under 13 Clayton Wilks 

Under 14 CJ Van Dyk 

 

Under 14 Samuel Doyle 

JAC Encouragement Awards 

 

Female 

  

Male 

Under 8 Shaina Oliver 

 

Under 8 Jett Hanna 

Under 9 Olivia Caddy 

 

Under 9 Jett Girvin 

Under 10 Paris Hanna 

 

Under 10 Ashton Bougoure 

Under 11 Dakota Oxenham 

 

Under 11 Luke Wynyard 

Under 12 Sarah Hine 

 

Under 12 Jarrod Brown 

Under 13 Ciarda MacMahon Under 13 Jack Graham 

Under 14 Samara Honey 

 

Under 14 Calium Want 
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Club Championships 2011 
The conditions on the day of the Club Championships were very testing for all 
competitors resulting in a number of events not contested or not completed. 
Congratulations to all members who attended.  

 Female Senior Champion  Sarah Windsor  

Male Senior Champion  Guy Peirce  

Male Masters Champion  Scott Peirce  

Individual Event Champions 

Lauren Rix Female Cadet Sprint and Flags Champion 

Mitchell White Junior Male Swim, Sprint and Flags Champion 

Victoria Gray Junior Female Sprint, Flags and Board Champion 

Emma Leigh  Swim and Ironwoman Champion 

Sarah Windsor Open Female Swim, Board, Ironwoman, Sprint and Flags 
Champion 

Guy Pierce Open Male Swim, Board, Ironman, Sprint and Flags 
Champion 

Vicki Brown Masters Female Swim Champion 

Paula Kutzner Masters Female Sprint Champion 

Amanda Nowill Masters Female Flags, Board and Ironwoman Champion 

Scott Pierce Masters Male Swim and Board Champion 

Todd McSwan Masters Male Sprint and Flags Champion 

Wayne Hudson Masters Male Ironman Champion 

Alison Windsor Veteran Female Swim and Board Champion 

Bronwyn Gilchrist Veteran Female Flags Champion 

Di Power Veteran Female Sprint Champion 

Patrol Points 

Patrol 7 – 123 Points  Patrol 6 – 103 Points  Patrol 1 – 46 Points 

Patrol 3 – 33 Points  Patrol 2 – 20 Points  Patrol 8 – 18 Points 

Patrol 4 – 8 Points  Patrol 5 – 0 Points 

Thank you to all competitors and the many assistants who helped on the day. 

Steve Smith 
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Surf Sports Officer’s Report  
Congratulations and thank you to all Club members who represented Mudjimba SLSC at Surf Sports 
Carnivals this season. 

A number of Nippers attended a few carnivals for the first time and I am sure that the experience gained 
will encourage them to continue competing next season. 

The Branch Surf Rescue Carnival is held at our beach every year, and this is a carnival that I would like to 
encourage all Club members to consider attending. It is the core of Surf Lifesaving and besides being a 
competition, the experience gained from competing promotes confidence and proficiency in lifesaving 
duties. 

James Crockatt and Kye Burke competed in the under 19 Champion Lifesaver event and came first and 
second respectively. 

The Masters competitors have trained hard all season and their efforts were rewarded with outstanding 
results at many carnivals. 

Hervey Bay Masters- 3rd 

Marcoola Masters – 3rd 

Alexandria Headland Masters – 4th 

Branch Masters – 4th 

QLD Masters – 29th. 43 Clubs attended this carnival 

Aussie Masters – 7 members represented Mudjimba SLSC and made it through the heats to get into the 
finals. Great results at the highest level of competition. 

Steve Smith  
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Dogs Day  
The weather was kind for the annual dogs day clash between the under 30’s (pups) and the over 30’s 
(old dogs). 

Touch footy was played on the beach with some outstanding performances by players on both teams. 
The score was close and it was a tight game, but the young pups ran out of time to catch up to the old 
dogs. 

Final score:  Old Dogs 5 – Young Pups 3 

The softball was also very close. The Young Pups led for most of the match, until the final innings when 
the Old Dogs scored 5 runs to take out the match. 

Final score: Old Dogs 10 – Young Pups 8 

The boat race was played in good spirit and the Young Pups won this event for the second year running. 
LOOK OUT OLD DOGS.  

Steve Smith  
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Patrol Reports  
Patrol 1 

What a year . . . we saw rain and wind and then the next patrol there was some more 
wind with a little rain.  One other time there was foam that came with the wind and 
rain, then on Good Friday we saw the sun and as a result closed the beach as we didn’t 
know what to do when the sun came out!!! 

A great season was had by Mudjimba’s #1 Patrol with all swimmers being kept safe 
between our flags. 2010/11 season saw some changes to the face of Patrol 1. Dave 
Ennew decided not to return to the beach this season in order to spend some well 
deserved time off travelling his family.  

We welcome some new faces this season with new Bronzies Dee & Sarah joining the team along with 
Vicki and Lauren late in the season. Another new team member, although not new to lifesaving, was 
Michael who was our Brisbane based IRB Driver. Lou also came across to give us a hand with IRB Driving 
when she wasn’t jet setting across the country.  Patrol 1 is a very complex patrol with Daniel who can 
injure himself playing touch footy not once but twice in a single game, then there’s Ben whose name 
appears on the patrol roster however he is very illusive and was awarded at our mid season dinner with 
the ‘Most often not there’ award,  we are also a very family orientated group as you read on you will see 
why . . . .  we have Nicky with daughter Danica, Maddi with Dad Dave, Catalina with Mum Paula, Bronny 
and daughter Mel, not to forget our bling’d out, always has the time in at least 3 time zones ‘Off Duty 
Lifesaver’ Jenna who likes to bring her Mum Di along and of course me, Katherine and Trainee Lifesaver 
Madi D all signing on between the Mudjimba flags. 

With a few ring-ins this year we have always have plenty on the beach keeping an eye on our swimmers, 
we have enjoyed the company on many occasions of First Aider Val along with Tony as well as Calium & 
Liam who were fast clocking up patrol hours while their parents wondered why they moved out of home 
each week-end and lived at the beach! 

It’s been a great season and we are looking forward to the next one when we will have 4 SRC’s 
graduating to Bronze during the off season and into the summer.  We look forward to the best time of 
year which is of course September 2011 proficiencies as our training regime will not falter in the off 
season we will do all we have been doing plus 300% more while we wait for summer to return. 

All are welcome to come and patrol on our patch of sand, we can’t wait to see you all down the beach 
next summer. 

Until next time I see you on the sand. 

Damien 
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Patrol 2 

Well if this year didn’t test the resolve of the volunteer then nothing will. A universal reflection in the 
abhorrent conditions we had to endure would be the theme of all patrol reports I’m sure.  

For this reason an extra acknowledgement of gratitude needs to be extended to all of my patrol 
members for their diligence in turning up when, truth be known, some days it was the last place we all 
wanted to be. This especially goes to our new members, Todd, Tony, Caleb and Callum, welcome to surf 
lifesaving boys, isn’t it fun!!!!  

This diligence, and obvious lack of public attendance, resulted in a very quiet summer. If it wasn’t for 
kite surfers, jet ski’s and stray boats, there would only have been a couple of assists.  

A personal appreciation to my Vice PC, Kamen Burns, for always being reliable and vigilant, especially 
when I had other commitments and couldn’t make it.  

It is great seeing a lot of new young faces on patrols and 
their willingness to do more than their rostered hours is 
encouraging as much as it is relieving.  

Let’s have faith that next summer will be more enjoyable 
so we can make the most of the privileged opportunity 
that we have to be called Surf Lifesavers.  

Adam Amos 

 

Patrol 3  

Weather conditions this season were far from perfect and I 
would like to thank the members of Patrol 3 for performing 
their duties in sometimes atrocious weather. 

Incidents were rare on the beach, perhaps beach visitations are down this year because of the weather. 
There were only a few rescues, some minor first aid and a small number of bluebottle stings to keep us 
occupied this season. 

Thanks to Cath, Jenny, Andrea, Dave, Billy, Kim, Ben, Amanda, Balin and Gemma for a successful season 
and it wont be long before we are back again later this year to do it all again. Special thanks to Gloria 
Ellis and Guy Pierce who gave their time to attend a number of patrols when we needed them. 

There were a few occasions this season when I was required to perform my duties as Team Manager 
and could not attend patrol. A big thank you to Kim and Andrea for taking care of things in my absence. 

Steve Smith 
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Patrol 4 -The Surfing Ducks 

2010/2011 was another enjoyable year for Patrol 4. The experienced 
group was joined by our enthusiastic and highly proficient, 
“Bronzies” making our Patrol not only a fun, eclectic group but a 
team of surf lifesavers who demonstrated very high levels of surf and 
beach proficiency. With so much experience and beach time within 
the group, between us we thought we had seen just about 
everything on the beach. This year presented us with something 
none of us had ever seen before (or are likely to see again), imagine 
our surprise when a man and his duck arrived at the beach and then 
put the duck in between the flags (for obvious safety reasons) and 
then proceeded to put the duck into the waves and have it surf back 
to the beach. I don’t know if it was the sight of a surfing duck or the 
fact that it could surf better than the Patrol Captain that surprised us 
most but when we sat back for our end of patrol debrief, we 
collectively agreed-“Well now we have seen everything!!!!!” 

As Patrol Captain, the highlight of the year for me was to see all 
Patrol members execute their duties at the highest level. When 
called upon, all our members performed rescues in a fashion that we 
can all be proud of and for much of the season, the surf conditions 
required us the perform many rescues and assists. Thank you to the 
Mighty Surfing Ducks for their professionalism, expertise and your 
company and friendship during 2010/2011. 

Darrin Edwards  

 

Patrol 5  

After another great season of high class patrolling we are enjoying our free weekends till the next 
season (not that we don't enjoying patrolling). As this was my first season as PC I have relished the 
challenge and greatly appreciated the help from my other patrolling members. I’d like to thank all my 
members especially my SRC’S who excelled in all parts of patrolling life.  

To the patrol 5 veterans and to all the new members who have joined the greatest patrol I hope u really 
had a great season and will see u next time on the beach for another fun filled season of patrolling. 

Mitch Shuttleworth 



 

25 

Patrol 6  

We enjoy our time together and just as well often finding only us on the 
beach this season.  Our best weather patrols were without both Graham 
and Natalie much to their disgust!! This season has allowed prospects for 
our members including; sharing of patrol captain duties for Graham, 
Maree, James and Peter, personal growth opportunities for James, 
Margaret and Natalie, competition for our competitively oriented members 
Guy, Scott, James, and Victoria. Many thanks for your commitment in time 
and in spirit to the SLSQ goal.  Each and every one of you is a shining 
example for our community.  Well done Patrol 6 until next time… 

Maree Cross 

 

Patrol 7  

This season by far was the worst since Mudjimba started operating 14 years ago. Rain, wind and more 
rain saw our patrol huddled in the arena. Through all this our patrol still grew in numbers and kept a 
good sense of humour and maintained a vigilant patrol. Cheryl got silver at the State Titles, Alison, 
Sarah, Mark, Stephen, Emma and Mitch battled big surf to proudly represent our patrol at Club 
Championships.  Jordon and Sam started university and still made it to patrol. Next season will see 
possible further growth with the Logan crew maybe increasing and India, Micaela and Sophie to gain 
their Bronze Medallion. Thanks to each and every member of Patrol Seven for your fantastic effort.  

Guy Tanner 
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Patrol 8 

Congratulations guy’s, we’ve done again – made it through another season. And what a season it was, it 
rained one day and never stopped, except to blow the house down and then start raining again, I so 
pleased that we got a couple of decent patrols in just at the end, these are the days that we’ll remember 
and that keep as motivated to come back, time and time again. 

A big thank you to Mick, Wayne and Don, having you on the patrol with your passive leadership skills 
and with your dedication and understanding of beach conditions we have enjoyed a relatively 
uneventful patrolling season. 

This season we added a few new members to the fold, now we have a really good balance of age and 
experience mixed in with youth and enthusiasm, their real handy also for going over to the shop for 
coffee etc, thanks guys. 

The patrol group has a really good feel about now, 4 of us now have our own children in the patrol.  It’s 
enjoyable to watch them on patrol week in and week out smiling and laughing and enjoying the beach 
(when the weather gave us a break) and each other’s company but when it came to the crunch I had 
every confidence that they would and did perform to the highest level. 

Once again thanks guys, it’s been a privilege to be on the beach with you and I’m looking forward to 
spending more time with you all next season. 

Cheers 

Dean Hore 
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Youth Development Officer 
Well didn’t we finish off last season on a high after winning the State Youth Development Club of the 
year award! What a great way to start this season! The 2010/2011 season was action packed and full of 
fun.  

We started off the season with a few fundraisers and a pizza and tarp sliding session which was a big hit. 
For the first time we also invited Elliot Heads SLSC for an action packed weekend which was all good fun 
and got everyone together properly bonding which was also awesome. We went paddling, ski n skurfing, 
swimming, visited underwater world, kayaking, had plant a tree day and visited the Sunshine Coast 
emergency services. But wait there is more! We also sent a fabulous 8 kids; Molly Harvey, Leah Harvey, 
Kye Burke, James Crockett, Samara Honey, Victoria Gray, C.J Van Dyk and Sam Doyle to Sunshine Coast 
Branch Camp. From reports I have had back everyone had a blast and is ready to hit it up again next 
season. There was also the lovely Leah Harvey and Kye Burke that were also lucky enough to get to go to 
the state camp this year also (which was held at Lennox Head!).  

It is not only the social side of the surf club that youth has such a massive impact on we also make up a 
lot of the patrol numbers which is fantastic ! It is so so so great to see so many youth down there on a 
weekend on patrol if the present is any prediction of the future Mudjimba Surf Club is under more than 
capable hands! Keep it up! 

Thank you so much to all the kids young and old at Mudjimba Surf Lifesaving Club for keeping everything 
running so smoothly I hope you all enjoyed it as much as I have!!  

 

Sammy Burns 
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Patrol Hours 
Kaitlyn Akers 101:30 
Adam Amos 88:30 
Zac Aumann 15:45 
Khan Bassal 19:30 
Jenny Baudinette 84:30 
Aaron Beggs 5:00 
Chris Bidmade 45:30 
Izaak Bidmade 51:30 
Dale Bishop 36:45 
Catherine Blanchard 22:30 
Ella Broadbent 14:30 
Marc Broadbent 16:30 
Vicki Brown 24:30 
Kye Burke 94:15 
Jacqueline Burns 78:15 
Joshua Burns 50:00 
Kamen Burns 90:45 
Samantha Burns 166:50 
Amanda Candy 3:00 
Paul Candy 36:15 
Gracie Carson 6:00 
Greg Carson 4:00 
Jack Coleman 15:30 
Michael Coleman 68:45 
Alisa Colley 113:00 
Valerie Colley 38:00 
Scott Cossar 116:00 
James Crockatt 138:00 
Maree Cross 82:15 
Rachel Cross 75:30 
Jennifer Dannemand 74:00 
Sarah Davidson 8:00 
Damien Douglas 157:45 
Katherine Douglas 155:00 
Samuel Doyle 36:45 
Darrin Edwards 87:00 
Gloria Ellis 147:30 
Margaret Evans 38:45 
Andrea Fesselet 68:45 
Carol Flavell 12:15 
Jett Forster 21:00 
David Franklin 69:45 
Maddison Franklin 57:20 
Jack Geraghty 9:30 
Tom Geraghty 9:30 
Bronwyn Gilchrist 34:00 
Michael Gilles 18:00 
Ashleigh Gilligan 22:00 
Patrick Gilligan 11:30 
David Girvin 49:45 
Lena Gohlke 12:30 
Victoria Gray 140:00 
Kaitlyn Grazier 18:00 
Andrew Grummitt 63:45 
Samantha Guy 17:00 
Jason Hall 18:45 
Leah Harvey 83:00 

Molly Harvey 34:45 
Peter Harvey 162:00 
Vanessa Harvey 27:00 
Lorelle Hatch 24:10 
Billy Hatton 30:40 
Kim Hatton 72:45 
James Hohenhaus 12:30 
Samara Honey 45:30 
Benjamin Hore 75:15 
Dean Hore 145:00 
Keats Hore 64:00 
Jack Hudson 61:00 
Wayne Hudson 101:00 
Michael Hughes 30:15 
John Hunter 171:45 
Tara Johnstone 4:30 
Grant Keating 59:00 
Robyn Keating 67:00 
Nathan Kennedy 77:30 
Tony Kettlewell 152:10 
Alexandra Knesl 33:15 
Marcel Knesl 10:00 
Catalina Kutzner 68:45 
Paula Kutzner 77:35 
Riki Lamont 66:30 
Danica Latus 63:05 
Davidia Lawlor 31:15 
Michael Lawrance 37:15 
Emma Leigh 45:45 
Nicolette Livingstone 86:00 
Stephen Logan 37:00 
Cleveland Maltman 76:30 
Daniel Manton 76:00 
Mark Masche 68:00 
Sophie McLaren 28:40 
Todd McSwan 72:45 
Graham Milliken 69:00 
Johannes Mirgel 16:30 
Amanda Nowill 58:30 
Balin Nowill 34:00 
Gemma O'Connor 39:10 
Shaughn O'Donoghue 45:30 
Donald Parry 169:30 
Guy Peirce 170:30 
Monique Peirce 14:00 
Scott Peirce 54:15 
Anthony Pobar 65:00 
Leon Pope 105:35 
Diana Power 71:30 
John Prenner 18:30 
Cheryl Prior 84:30 
Kerry Prior 63:30 
Micaela Prior 79:45 
Fletcher Pukall 5:00 
Lauren Rix 28:15 
Narelle Robertson 59:15 
Samantha Ryan 50:30 
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Patrol Hours Cont…
Thorsten Schneider 8:00 
Karl Schultz 67:30 
Mitchell Shuttleworth 101:15 
Daniel Simpson 5:00 
Karen Simpson 9:30 
Michael Simpson 9:30 
Steven Smith 97:00 
Melanie Speechly 22:00 
Mark Stanley 21:30 
Michael Taege 14:30 
Fay Tanner 60:35 
Guy Tanner 151:45 
India Tanner 81:50 
Scott Telford 62:45 
Hannah Upritchard 4:30 
 

Chienead-
Justine 

Van Dyk 54:00 

Lily Viduka 5:00 
Cailum Want 119:20 
Felix Weber 35:00 
Jordan Whebell 63:30 
Mitchell White 100:00 
Alison Windsor 88:10 
Mark Windsor 71:00 
Sarah Windsor 89:50 
Saskia Wittrien 10:45 
Natalie Woods 47:40 
Caroline Wulf 11:30 
Angelique Wynyard 53:05 
Joshua Wynyard 60:00 
Jennifer Young 73:15 
Toni Young 70:45 

Duty Officer 
Kaitlyn Akers 64:00 
Damien Douglas 85:00 

Guy Tanner 62:15 
 

RWC 
Kaitlyn Akers 36:30 
Adam Amos 70:00 
Kye Burke 55:00 
Kamen Burns 114:30 

Paul Candy 45:00 
James Crockatt 55:00 
Damien Douglas 65:30 
Cleveland Maltman 48:30 

Michael Taege 52:00 
Guy Tanner 39:30 
Mark Windsor 5:30 

Jet Boat 
Kye Burke 33:00 
James Crockatt 48:30 
 

Surfcom - Sunshine Coast 
Michael Corlett 107:30 

James Crockatt 44:15 
 

Water Safety - Competition Carnival 
Kaitlyn Akers 4:30 

Kye Burke 3:00 
Samantha Burns 3:00 
James Crockatt 3:00 
Rachel Cross 3:00 

Peter Harvey 1:00 
Donald Parry 3:00 
Guy Tanner 8:30 

 



 

30 
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Members List 
Jazz Brodie Griffin Active Cadet 

Jett Forster Active Cadet 

Maddison Franklin Active Cadet 

Ashleigh Gilligan Active Cadet 

Victoria Gray Active Cadet 

Kaitlyn Grazier Active Cadet 

Leah Harvey Active Cadet 

Molly Harvey Active Cadet 

Billy Hatton Active Cadet 

Nathan Kennedy Active Cadet 

Catalina Kutzner Active Cadet 

Sophie McLaren Active Cadet 

Balin Nowill Active Cadet 

Gemma O'Connor Active Cadet 

Monique Peirce Active Cadet 

Anthony Pobar Active Cadet 

Micaela Prior Active Cadet 

Fletcher Pukall Active Cadet 

Scott Telford Active Cadet 

Natalie Woods Active Cadet 

Zac Aumann Active Junior 

Aaron Beggs Active Junior 

Samantha Burns Active Junior 

Gracie Carson Active Junior 

Rachel Cross Active Junior 

Jack Geraghty Active Junior 

Tom Geraghty Active Junior 

Kelsey Glass Active Junior 

Lena Gohlke Active Junior 

Samantha Guy Active Junior 

Jack Hudson Active Junior 

Riki Lamont Active Junior 

Emma Leigh Active Junior 

Jack McLaren Active Junior 

Johannes Mirgel Active Junior 

Thorsten Schneider Active Junior 

Karl Schultz Active Junior 

James Sykes Active Junior 

Felix Weber Active Junior 

Jordan Whebell Active Junior 

Mitchell White Active Junior 

Saskia Wittrien Active Junior 

Caroline Wulf Active Junior 

Kaitlyn Akers Active Senior 

Adam Amos Active Senior 

Khan Bassal Active Senior 

Jenny Baudinette Active Senior 

Dale Bishop Active Senior 

Catherine Blanchard Active Senior 

Marc Broadbent Active Senior 

Vicki Brown Active Senior 

Kye Burke Active Senior 

Jacqueline Burns Active Senior 

Kamen Burns Active Senior 

Paul Candy Active Senior 

Alisa Colley Active Senior 

Scott Cossar Active Senior 

James Crockatt Active Senior 

Maree Cross Active Senior 

Sarah Davidson Active Senior 

Vince Della Croce Active Senior 

Damien Douglas Active Senior 

Katherine Douglas Active Senior 

Darrin Edwards Active Senior 

Gloria Ellis Active Senior 

Margaret Evans Active Senior 

Andrea Fesselet Active Senior 

Carol Flavell Active Senior 

David Franklin Active Senior 

Bronwyn Gilchrist Active Senior 

Michael Gilles Active Senior 

David Girvin Active Senior 

Andrew Grummitt Active Senior 

Jason Hall Active Senior 

Peter Harvey Active Senior 

Vanessa Harvey Active Senior 

Lorelle Hatch Active Senior 

Kim Hatton Active Senior 

James Hohenhaus Active Senior 

Benjamin Hore Active Senior 

Dean Hore Active Senior 

Wayne Hudson Active Senior 

Michael Hughes Active Senior 

Grant Keating Active Senior 

Robyn Keating Active Senior 

Tony Kettlewell Active Senior 

Jason Kirkby Active Senior 

Davidia Lawlor Active Senior 
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Michael Lawrance Active Senior 

Stephen Logan Active Senior 

Nicolette Livingstone Active Senior 

Cleveland Maltman Active Senior 

Daniel Manton Active Senior 

Mark Masche Active Senior 

Peter McLaren Active Senior 

Todd McSwan Active Senior 

Graham Milliken Active Senior 

Amanda Nowill Active Senior 

Shaughn O'Donoghue Active Senior 

Debbie Orman Active Senior 

Donald Parry Active Senior 

Guy Peirce Active Senior 

Scott Peirce Active Senior 

Diana Power Active Senior 

Cheryl Prior Active Senior 

Kerry Prior Active Senior 

Narelle Robertson Active Senior 

Samantha Ryan Active Senior 

Mitchell Shuttleworth Active Senior 

Michael Simpson Active Senior 

Mark Stanley Active Senior 

Michael Taege Active Senior 

Hannah Upritchard Active Senior 

Alison Windsor Active Senior 

Sarah Windsor Active Senior 

Angelique Wynyard Active Senior 

Timothy Young Active Senior 

Toni Young Active Senior 

David Addis Associate 

Elizabeth Addis Associate 

Loretta Baldock Associate 

Chris Bidmade Associate 

Frank Bielby Associate 

Phil Bloomfield Associate 

Tony Bougoure Associate 

Jenni Bowman Associate 

Jenny Brearley Associate 

Lance Brown Associate 

Narelle Burke Associate 

Matthew Caddy Associate 

Sarah Caddy Associate 

Amanda Candy Associate 

Mara Carson Associate 

Thomas Casilieris Associate 

Tanya Cayzer Associate 

Brenden Clark Associate 

Karyn Cook Associate 

Timothy Colley Associate 

Michael Coppo Associate 

Wendy Coppo Associate 

Sharon Daniels Associate 

Bret Davis Associate 

Lesleigh Davis Associate 

Stephen Doyle Associate 

William Drinkwater Associate 

Andrew Edwards Associate 

Jodi Fogg Associate 

David Fowler Associate 

Sara Georges Associate 

Peter Gerrie Associate 

Anthony Gorman Associate 

Wendy Grace Associate 

Jane Graham Associate 

Janine Grazier Associate 

Madalene Hall Associate 

Sean Hanna Associate 

Emma Harry Associate 

Susan Hartnett Associate 

Amanda Hawtin Associate 

Julie Hemphill Associate 

Barry Hine Associate 

Chris Honey Associate 

Sandy Hore Associate 

Geoff Hounslow Associate 

Angela Hudson Associate 

Joanne Jensen Associate 

Robyn Johnston Associate 

Tony Kennedy Associate 

Madeline Lamont Associate 

Jodie Lark Associate 

Terri Leverty Associate 

Elvie Lithgow Associate 

Alan Makinen Associate 

Amanda Malin Associate 

Shane Marsh Associate 

Candice Mason Associate 

Michael Mathews Associate 

Emma Mayes Associate 
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Laura Mayes Associate 

Kerry McCarthy Associate 

Kerri McCullagh Associate 

Phillipa Meehan Associate 

Debra Miller Associate 

Lee-Anne Molloy Associate 

Richelle Montgomery-Palmer Associate 

Euan Morton Associate 

Nicole Nelson Associate 

Deborah Nielsen Associate 

Suzanne O'Connor Associate 

Helen O'Grady Associate 

Jeffrey Oliver Associate 

Jodie Oxenham Associate 

Jeanne Parry Associate 

Ian Poulter Associate 

Jenny Poulter Associate 

Jodie Prowd Associate 

Daniel Ravest Associate 

Joanne Reilly Associate 

William Simmons Jnr Associate 

Denis Smith Associate 

John Switala Associate 

Kaylene Thompson Associate 

Kelly Toner Associate 

Josephine Ulvr-Green Associate 

Francine Van Dyk Associate 

Annette Viduka Associate 

Bronwyn Wagner-Fullarton Associate 

Celia Walford Associate 

Samantha Weir Associate 

Andrea Wesley Associate 

Sharon Wesley Associate 

Therese Whalan Associate 

Debra Wilks Associate 

Kerry Willcocks Associate 

Russell Willcocks Associate 

Kathryn Winsor-Harris Associate 

Barbara Woods Associate 

Todd Wynyard Associate 

Sharon Young Associate 

Chris Camp Award 

Michael Corlett Award 

Jennifer Dannemand Award 

Sandra Glass Award 

John Hunter Award 

Marcel Knesl Award 

Paula Kutzner Award 

Lyndel Maroske Award 

Bernice McLaren Award 

Benjamin Roberts Award 

Melanie Speechly Award 

Annette Sykes Award 

Fay Tanner Award 

Jennifer Young Award 

Greg Carson Life Member 

Michael Coleman Life Member 

John Prenner Life Member 

Steven Smith Life Member 

Guy Tanner Life Member 

Jonathan Pratlett Probationary 

Mark Windsor Reserve Active 

Savannah Bougoure Under 08 

Kyle Cayzer Under 08 

Rubee Davis Under 08 

Josephine Evans Under 08 

Kai Gilles Under 08 

Zane Gordon Under 08 

Jett Hanna Under 08 

Isabella Harry Under 08 

Tayla Hounslow Under 08 

Teah Hughes Under 08 

Keely Lamont Under 08 

Zanthe Martin Under 08 

Jack Mason Under 08 

Zander Mayes Under 08 

Leo McCarthy Under 08 

Zac McSwan Under 08 

Victoria Morton Under 08 

Grace Nielsen Under 08 

Shaina Oliver Under 08 

Chelsea Reilly Under 08 

Mia Smith Under 08 

Benjamin Stanley Under 08 

Georgia Switala Under 08 

Kira Wesley-Rousch Under 08 

Dali Baldock Under 09 

Grace Bishop Under 09 

Taylee Breeze Under 09 

Olivia Caddy Under 09 
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Lauren Camp Under 09 

Elie Casilieris Under 09 

Maya Coleman Under 09 

Jade Cook Under 09 

Madison Douglas Under 09 

Deborah Fowler Under 09 

Akira Georges Under 09 

Jett Girvin Under 09 

Elizabeth Gordon Under 09 

Adain Harris Under 09 

Sam Mathews Under 09 

Jake McCullagh Under 09 

Dominique Meehan Under 09 

Mikaela O'Connor Under 09 

Daisy Palmer Under 09 

Michael Watts Under 09 

Georgia Willcocks Under 09 

Alissa Woods Under 09 

Prue Addis Under 10 

Drew Axford Under 10 

Ashton Bougoure Under 10 

Taya Bowman Under 10 

Taj Burke Under 10 

Tamara Cook Under 10 

Isabella Coppo Under 10 

Sade Daniels Under 10 

Ethan Davis Under 10 

Connor Edwards Under 10 

David Evans Under 10 

Kaiyana Fullarton Under 10 

Clio Girvin Under 10 

Paris Hanna Under 10 

Tarquin MacMahon Under 10 

Tessa Marsh Under 10 

Shaneal Mason Under 10 

Tahlia McSwan Under 10 

Felicity Morton Under 10 

Ashleigh Oliver Under 10 

Zachary Pohlmann Under 10 

Zoe Poulter Under 10 

Brock Ravest Under 10 

Ethan Reilly Under 10 

Jude Roberts Under 10 

Samuel Switala Under 10 

Cartia Thompson Under 10 

Rani Weir Under 10 

Mattie Wesley Under 10 

Luke Wynyard Under 10 

Ethan Bidmade Under 11 

Miles Caddy Under 11 

Jed Fogg Under 11 

Tyler Gerrie Under 11 

Jared Hall Under 11 

Siena Hanna Under 11 

Victoria Knesl Under 11 

Sasha Lamont Under 11 

Jacob Makinen Under 11 

Jack Mathews Under 11 

Emily Nielsen Under 11 

Artatia O'Connor Under 11 

Dakota Oxenham Under 11 

Reefe Palmer Under 11 

Abby Peirce Under 11 

Rebecca Perry Under 11 

Lachlan Pohlmann Under 11 

Jesse Pratt Under 11 

Amber Simmons Under 11 

Jade Simmons Under 11 

Charles Sykes Under 11 

Hunter Thompson Under 11 

Keanu Van Dyk Under 11 

Thomas Want-Leverty Under 11 

Hayden Willcocks Under 11 

Zara Young Under 11 

Harriet Addis Under 12 

Chloe Axford Under 12 

Barton Bielby Under 12 

Hannah Brearley Under 12 

Gina Broadbent Under 12 

Jarrod Brown Under 12 

Savannah Burke Under 12 

Alexandra Clark Under 12 

Joshua Coppo Under 12 

Finn Cossar Under 12 

Sahra Crether-Blewitt Under 12 

Britany Davies Under 12 

Patrick Drinkwater Under 12 

Ashley Gerrie Under 12 

Elysha Gerrie Under 12 

Alanah Grazier Under 12 
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Sarah Hine Under 12 

Quin Hore Under 12 

Angus Hudson Under 12 

Hayley Keating Under 12 

Temily Lithgow Under 12 

Lachlan Mayes Under 12 

Keely McCullagh Under 12 

Anastasia Morton Under 12 

Rose-Beth Orman Under 12 

Elly Palmer Under 12 

Clare Ulvr-Green Under 12 

Alexander Wetton Under 12 

Jonathan Woods Under 12 

Lucy Bidmade Under 13 

Ned Carson Under 13 

Renee Coleman Under 13 

Jordyn Edwards Under 13 

Chloe Fogg Under 13 

Jesse Gilles Under 13 

Harrison Gorman Under 13 

Jack Graham Under 13 

Brodie Grazier Under 13 

Cayle Hemphll Under 13 

Jason Kennedy Under 13 

Ciarda MacMahon Under 13 

Julia Morton Under 13 

James O'Grady Under 13 

Rubie Orman Under 13 

Krista Simmons Under 13 

Clayton Wilks Under 13 

Izaak Bidmade Under 14 

Ella Broadbent Under 14 

Joshua Burns Under 14 

Jack Coleman Under 14 

Hayden Coppo Under 14 

Samuel Doyle Under 14 

Patrick Gilligan Under 14 

Samara Honey Under 14 

Keats Hore Under 14 

Alexandra Knesl Under 14 

Danica Latus Under 14 

Tahlia Malin Under 14 

Liam Morton Under 14 

Leon Pope Under 14 

Lauren Rix Under 14 

India Tanner Under 14 

Chienead-Justine Van Dyk Under 14 

Cailum Want Under 14 

Joshua Wynyard Under 14 
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Awards Gained 
Advanced Resuscitation Certificate  
Jacqueline Burns 
Scott Cossar 
Damien Douglas 
Katherine Douglas 
Victoria Gray 
Leah Harvey 
Jason Kirkby 
Riki Lamont 
Lyndel Maroske 
Fay Tanner 

Age Managers Accreditation 
Samantha Burns 
Alisa Colley 
Rachel Cross 
Damien Douglas 
Grant Keating 
Guy Peirce 
Benjamin Roberts 
Annette Sykes 
Kerry Willcocks 
Assessor Bronze Medallion 
James Crockatt 
Katherine Douglas 
Peter Harvey 
ATV Induction 
Peter Harvey 
Dean Hore 
ATV Operator 
James Crockatt 
Gloria Ellis 
Carol Flavell 
Peter Harvey 
Dean Hore 
Steven Smith 
Guy Tanner 
Toni Young 

 Basic Resuscitation Certificate 
Lucy Bidmade 
Ned Carson 
Renee Coleman 
Jordyn Edwards 
Jesse Gilles 
Harrison Gorman 
Jason Kennedy 
Ciarda MacMahon 
Rubie Orman 
Krista Simmons 
Bronze Medallion 
Zac Aumann 
Khan Bassal 
Dale Bishop 
Jazz Brodie Griffin 
Vicki Brown 
Sarah Davidson 
Lena Gohlke 
Samantha Guy 
Jason Hall 
Jack Hudson 
Michael Hughes 
Grant Keating 
Tony Kettlewell 
Davidia Lawlor 
Todd McSwan 
Johannes Mirgel 
Joanne Reilly 
Narelle Robertson 
Thorsten Schneider 
Karl Schultz 
Felix Weber 
Saskia Wittrien 
Caroline Wulf 
Timothy Young 

Course Assessor - TAA Program 
Katherine Douglas 
Benjamin Hore 
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Defibrillator Certificate 
Jacqueline Burns 

Scott Cossar 

Damien Douglas 

Katherine Douglas 

Victoria Gray 

Leah Harvey 

Jason Kirkby 

Riki Lamont 

Fay Tanner 

IRB Crewman Certificate 
Victoria Gray 

Billy Hatton 

Daniel Manton 

Jack McLaren 

Cheryl Prior 

Angelique Wynyard 

Observers Certificate 
Valerie Colley 

Jenny Poulter 

Kerry Willcocks 

Operational First Aid 
Katherine Douglas 

Bernice McLaren 

Graham Milliken 

Fay Tanner 

Timothy Young 

Radio Operators Certificate 
Joanne Reilly 

Rescue Water Craft Operator 
Kaitlyn Akers 

Adam Amos 

Kamen Burns 

Paul Candy 

Damien Douglas 
 

RWC Induction Award 
Kye Burke 

James Crockatt 

Silver Medallion Basic Beach 
Management 
Kamen Burns 

Katherine Douglas 

Mitchell Shuttleworth 

Steven Smith 

Silver Medallion IRB Driver 
Riki Lamont 

Skills Trainer - TAA Program 
Samantha Burns 

Rachel Cross 

Damien Douglas 

Katherine Douglas 

Spinal Management Certificate 
James Crockatt 

Damien Douglas 

Surf Rescue Certificate 
Chris Bidmade 

Izaak Bidmade 

Ella Broadbent 

Joshua Burns 

Jack Coleman 

Samuel Doyle 

Jett Forster 

Patrick Gilligan 

Samara Honey 

Keats Hore 

Alexandra Knesl 

Marcel Knesl 

Leon Pope 

Lauren Rix 
Chienead-
Justine Van Dyk 

Cailum Want 

Joshua Wynyard 



 

38 

4WD Induction 
Kaitlyn Akers 

Jenny Baudinette 

Kamen Burns 

Valerie Colley 

Scott Cossar 

James Crockatt 

Damien Douglas 

Darrin Edwards 

Gloria Ellis 

Peter Harvey 

Dean Hore 

Nicolette Livingstone 

Cleveland Maltman 

Donald Parry 

Mitchell Shuttleworth 

Steven Smith 

Michael Taege 

Guy Tanner 

Training Officer Advanced 
Resuscitation Cert 
Katherine Douglas 

Peter Harvey 

Training Officer First Aid 
Marc Broadbent 

Training Officers Certificate 
James Crockatt 

Katherine Douglas 

Peter Harvey 
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Financial Statements 
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Sponsors 
Thank you to all our Sponsors 
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